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Hello ACF Harrisburg Chapter PA-181, 

Just got back from the ACF Cook Craft and Create convention where our own Chef Cher Harris CEPC won 2016 ACF Pas-

try Chef of the Year. We are so proud of her hard work and accomplishments. A shout out to Emily Houltz for assisting 

Chef Cher during the competition, Well done ladies!  

 

Our next gathering will be August 15th at 1:00PM at Lebanon Seltzers Bologna in Palmyra, where we will be given a plant 

tour. There will not be a meeting this month just the plant tour. If you plan on attending the plant tour please arrive at 

the bologna plant at 230 N College St, Palmyra, PA 17078 by 1:00pm. We are asked not to wear flip flop or any open 

toed shoes on the plant tour. 

 

I am happy to announce my selection for the nomination committee. Chef Thomas Long CEC, Chef Ed Byrem CC, and 

Chef Paul Deiana-Molnar CEC, If you are interested in running for a 2017 Chapter office please contact these individu-

als. Also our awards committee chaired by Chef Scott Levy CEC will be working on  the ballot for the 2017 Chapter 

Awards please let Chef Levy know if you would like to be considered. 

 

As we move into the new school year. I am proud to announce a new ACF Apprenticeship Program that is licensed 

through the PA Dept. of Labor, right here in Central PA. If you are looking for an alternative to post-secondary culinary 

training, please contact Staci Stettler at (717)273-8551 ext. 2182 for more details. 

 

If you are interested in being a host for one of our chapter meetings for the 2017 calendar year. Please let me know so 

we can plan accordingly. Also if any member would like to take part of the meetings but can’t host we are looking for 

educational session for each of next year’s meetings. Please let me know at bpeffley@lcctc.edu. 

 

I want to thank Bob Roebuck for running the July picnic meeting and to Kathy Fuller and all our friends at Kegel’s for 

hosting. We greatly appreciate all you do for our chapter! 

 

Our next gathering is at Seltzer’s Bologna Company on Monday August 15th, 2016. At 1:00 PM 

Hope to see you there.  

 

Remember at every meeting you will……… 

Gather with friends 

Be nourished with a great meal 

Educated with a great presentation 

And leave knowing that your time was well spent! 

P.A.W. - Professionalism, Attitude, and Work Ethic…… It’s every-

thing! 

 

Chef Brian D. Peffley, CEPC, CCE, AAC, CE 

Harrisburg Chapter President- PA-181 

MISE EN PLACE 

Amer ican Cul inar y  Federat ion                  Harr isburg  Chapter -  PA 181 

August 2016  

Next Meeting: 

Monday: June 15th, 2016 

Seltzers Bologna 

230 North College Street 

Palmyra, PA 17078 

1:00 PM 

https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN873x11465153849629698166&id=YN873x11465153849629698166&q=Seltzer%27s+Lebanon+Bologna&name=Seltzer%27s+Lebanon+Bologna&cp=40.3101997375488%7e-76.5994338989258&ppois=40.3101997375488_-76.5994338989258_Seltzer%27s+Lebanon+Bologna
mailto:bpeffley@lcctc.edu
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2016 Meeting Locations 

Please mark your calendars 

2016 Meeting Schedule 

August 15th– Seltzer’s Bologna Lebanon (1:00 PM Tour) 

September 19th– HACC 

October 17th– Hotel Hershey 

November 21st– Hollywood Casino 

December 19th– John Gross 

January 16th 2017 –TBD 

February 20th 2017—TBD 

March 20th 2017—TBD 

April 17th 2017—TBD 

May 15th 2017—TBD 

June 19th 2017—TBD 

July 17th 2017—TBD 

August 21st—TBD 

Meeting Minutes From May: 

 7:00- – Board in attendance: Chef Bob Roebuck Presiding 

  Absent: Chef Peffley, Chef Gipe, Chef Reis and Chef Corle 

 7:05– — Chef Roebuck  Greeted Chapter and Guests 

 7:05 - Pledge and Prayer  

Introduced Kathy Fuller & Sue Meyers from Kegels and Brent and Jen Barnhart of Country 

Creek Produce who gave an update on the growth of the farm. Thanks Brent and Jen for 

sharing your passion of farming. Congratulations on the upcoming birth of your child! 

7:15- Chef Roebuck brought the meeting back to order and presented a Ditlow / Laser Leaf 

special cutting board to Kathy and Sue. Thanks Again Chris for your donations of Artisan 

Wood works!  

Everybody enjoyed the picnic style food with products donated by Kegels. 

7:35- Chef Roebuck called asked for approval of last months minutes  —Approval of Minutes     

 Motion:  Barb Byrem     Second: Chef Tim Durgey 

All in Favor 
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Treasures Report: Presidents Report:   June 1st  to June 30th 2016 

Checking Account Beginning Balance: $8,388.74 

Checking Account Deposits: 0 

Checking Account Expenditures: $1,141.92 Checks  + $1.99 service charge 

Checking Account Ending balance: $ 7, 244.83 

Savings Account Beginning Balance: $15,202.80 

Savings Account Interest: $1.25 

Savings Account Ending Balance:  $15,204.05 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report”  

all in Favor  

Presidents Report:    Chef Peffley 

Chef Peffley extended his greetings from ACF Nationals in Phoenix AZ.  Look for-

ward to your follow up report at our next meeting chef! 

Correspondence:   Chef Corle 

None at this time! 

COMMITTEES 

Certification:    Chairperson: Chef Harris        Co-Chair:  Chef Finch  

The Lebanon CTC is working on hosting a certification test in early fall. More info 

to come. Remember chapter members will receive the first opportunity to certify! 

Education:   Chairperson: Chef Corle             Co-chair:  Chef Gipe 

the August meeting will be held at 1:00 Seltzer’s Bologna in Palmyra 

Calling all chefs!!! Please share your skills with the chapter at our monthly meet-

ing. Keep track of your CEH for certification!!! 

Newsletter:        Chairperson: Chef Corle    Co-Chair: Chef Campbell 

Please contact Bob or Thad if you would like any information posted (Upcoming 

events, recipes, job postings etc.) rcorle@lcctc.edu or tjcampbell@hersheypa.com 

We are working on  a total transition of the newsletter to be viewed from our web-

site only and not sent out individually.  

Postsecondary students need to update emails in order to receive the newsletter electronically. If grad-

uated a personal email is needed to ensure you receive the newsletter. 
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Social Media and Website: Chair: Chef Campbell 

Chef Campbell has been consistently updating our web-site so please keep checking 

it out for new information. We are going to expand our reach with Instagram and 

more twitter information. 

Please forward any ideas to Chef Campbell @ www.acfharrisburg.org   

Be sure to like and share anything that it is posted on Facebook!!! In this way more 

people  can share in what our chapter is doing.  

Academy of Chefs:  Chef Roebuck & Chef Long 

No Report 

The chapter made a motion to send $100.00 to the Delaware Valley 

ACF Chapter on behalf of Roger Kelly for the Scholarship fund. 

Motion Tim Durgey / Second by Joe padamonsky / all in favor 

Students need to check the website (http://www.acfchefs.org/ACF/Partnerships/

AAC/ACF/Partnerships/AAC/) for more info. 

Ronald McDonald House: :    Chef Roebuck 

A Big THANK YOU to Chef Scott Levy for supplying the meals for 2016 

This is one of the many reasons why are chapter is Great!!! 

Taste:  Chef Reis, Chef Gipe  & Chef Peffley 

Re-cape meeting coming soon! 

Blood bank:    Chairperson: Chef Harants (Thanks Chef For Your Blood!!!) 

If you are planning on donating blood and you do not have a specific individual you 

would like to donate it to.  Donate to ACF PA 181.  We have only 4 pints to date!!! 

Encourage your family’s to donate even if they live in another state!!!  

Our goal is 16 pints per year. 

Golf Outing:  Chairperson: Chef Tim McGrath 

This years event will be  on October 17th 2016 and run by Chef Tim McGrath and his 

student from Cumberland-Perry. The October meeting will be at the Hotel Hershey 

not the Country Club! 

PA Flavors: 

No Report 

Food Bank: Chef Roebuck  

Chef Roebuck is need of help, please see the dates that are Listed on the ACF Web-

site under the calendar as “food bank assistance” Look for July Opportunity's  

Call Chef Roebuck @ 717-566-1062 
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Chefs Move to School: Chef Roebuck & Chef Byrem 

Nothing to report at this time. 

Old Business:     

We are still looking for host sites for  2017.  See Chef Peffley if you have a desired 

date in mind. 

New business:   

Chef Roebuck Thanked Kathy Fuller and Sue Myers for hosting and providing a very 

relaxed evening! Hope we can do it again next year! 

Motion to close meeting: — Barb Byrem  Second: Chef Joe Padamonsky 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=kegel%27s+produce&view=detailv2&&id=F0188002040BC9961309855829D8C4DB04E04F83&selectedIndex=0&ccid=sPm4oQZ2&simid=608041278560339484&thid=OIP.Mb0f9b8a1067633af4f017d709f2dc5a9o0
http://kegels.com/
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=kegel%27s+produce&view=detailv2&&id=1FD3E911656598B29259B7E53942A5055BB13A0B&selectedIndex=29&ccid=QaLlPRyn&simid=608049842722374676&thid=OIP.M41a2e53d1ca71076a2d38f145a926585o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=country+creek+produce+farm&view=detailv2&&id=B14075874892F277DC116CCC325255D309EF4E8D&selectedIndex=4&ccid=fFxAn16g&simid=608021800887650622&thid=OIP.M7c5c409f5ea0285f314dcaee0644541fo0
http://countrycreekproducefarm.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/07/field.jpg
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=country+creek+produce+farm&view=detailv2&&id=E56E0BB650F4F98CD955DEE666A020565BAF398A&selectedIndex=0&ccid=dOhOjDcY&simid=607986461908009177&thid=OIP.M74e84e8c3718a8d9011e40ef9d96b699o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=country+creek+produce+farm&view=detailv2&&id=F5496088DDCD923CDF463ADC90D922E7400CB603&selectedIndex=5&ccid=z5p%2fUKhP&simid=608006579517522790&thid=OIP.Mcf9a7f50a84f7ca6f0fcb0aa05fe67c0o0
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ACF Harrisburg Chapter PA 181  

2016 Officers 

President:  

Brian D. Peffley CEPC, CCE, AAC, CE 

bpeffley@lcctc.edu  

(717)273-8551 ext.2140 

(717)813-1984 Cell 

 

Vice President:  

Charlie Gipe CEC, AAC, CE 

cgipe@hersheypa.com 

(717) 648-9942 Cell Number 

 

Treasurer:   

John Reis CFBE 

John.Reis@hilton.com 

(717)579-1724 Cell Number 

 

Secretary:  

Robert Corle Jr. CEC, CCE, CE 

rcorle@lcctc.edu 

(717)273-8551 ext. 2144 Work Number 

(717) 228-9643 Cell Number 

 

Chairman of the Board:  

Tim Harris CEC 

inkwooddesigns@verizon.net 

(717) 329-9572 Cell Number 

Culinarian’s Code 

As a proud member of the  

American Culinary Federation,  

I pledge to share my professional 

knowledge and skill with all      

Culinarians.  

I will place honor, fairness,        

cooperation and consideration 

first when dealing with my         

colleagues. 

 I will keep all comments          

professional and respectful when    

dealing with my colleagues.  

I will protect all members from the 

use of unfair means, unnecessary 

risks and unethical behavior 

when used against them for      

another’s personal gain.  

I will support the success, growth, 

and future of my colleagues and 

this great federation. 


